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	Minutes
	Date OCTOBER 20, 2021
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Due to the current stay at home order in Ontario as a result of the COVID-19 global pandemic and the Ontario Government’s direction regarding the need for social distancing to reduce the spread of the virus, a decision was made to meet via tele/video conference.

	Secretary
	Kelly Lane


	Welcome


	Paul Douglass, Acting Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Laura Beecroft, Tyler Callander, Harry Chadwick, Paul Douglass, Chuck Ewart, Jeff Fogal, Pat Forbes, Kelly Lane, Cris Lapointe, Linda Lauzon, John Mellor, Ray Meyer, Ted Pendle, Wayne Scarrow, Kara Scott, Tim Turner


	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #211022-001

“That the Minutes from October 5, 2021 be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/Mellor)

Carried


	TREASURER’s REPORT
	 No report


	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Recipient

Expense

Amount

City of Sarnia
Clinic ice and rep try out ice
     $22,369.43
MOTION #211020-002
“That the bills be paid as presented.” (Pendle/Mellor)
Carried 



	REP VICE CHAIR

	· Season has started and going well.  
· It hasn’t been easy with lots of issues to work through each week.
· Arena staff have been flexible.
· We had 2 teams self-isolate so far due to COVID and some kids having to self-isolate from school.  The impact continues.

· Lambton Public Health has been focused on schools so they are catching more COVID cases.

· Spoke to public health last week and they were happy with SHA and the coaches involved from the 2 affected teams.
· The immediate actions we took and our contact tracing ability was also good.  The new app will help this even more.

· Some issues with keeping parents away from dressing rooms and hallway at Clearwater.

· This may get more difficult as spectator capacity is lifted.

· Security has to let spectators in 5 min before and checking status – checking 300 passports in short time is going to lead to dissatisfaction to spectators.

· Direction from City that lifting of restriction on spectators and dressing rooms have not changed.

· Teams can enter 40 min before.

MOTION #211020-003
“If any player violates a public health order they may face sanctions up to and including forfeiture of the balance of the season.” (Chadwick/Pendle)
Carried 
· There was a brief discussion and decision made to table this motion until the next meeting.
· It was agreed that in the interim we would issue a statement on our website saying that we support and follow direction of Public Health.  




	MD DIRECTOR
	· Issue with MD teams not being able to participate at OMHA A/E level.  
· SHA Chair is addressing this.
· A couple of our teams have been denied entry because OMHA and Alliance don’t agree on what level our MD teams can play.

· Those teams need to let ice scheduler know if they want their ice back if not attending a tournament.

· The tournament in question is in January.  Novice MD Tier 1 team is not classified according to OMHA.

· An exhibition game has now been cancelled with Chatham.

· Chair waiting on a ruling.

· Novice level is an issue because Tier 1 is felt to be equivalent to our A/AA.
· Major issue now is that most of the tournaments are full so little chance to find another tournament at this late date. 

· Teams are significantly impacted due to late notice.



	ICE DIRECTOR


	· Things are going well and we have tightened up and returned unused ice due to less teams.
· Incident arose last week with last minute notice that U9 Tier 1 team had to self-isolate until October 22. 

· Ice Scheduler contacted the City indicating that ice time would sit empty. 

· Tier 2 team approached and took Tier 1 practice ice.

· City’s policy of returning ice is 30 days but we have exception that we can return ice within 15 days.

· Spoke with City today if we return ice it is expected that we purchase the ice later on.

· If it happens again and it is more than 1 days’ notice, we will approach the teams on either side of time slot to see if they want to halve the time slot.

· We did have a game that had to be cancelled as Waterloo couldn’t make it as they were self-isolating.  The local team used the ice.

· The 15-day minimum puts us in a bind but the plan to use team in front and behind to utilize the ice is good.
· If the ice is shared between two other teams – we are going to double some of the ice costs.

· We need to have in place a plan for worst case scenario.

· Recommend to fill ice as required.

· Unfortunately, COVID is impacting us and likely will impact us throughout the season.

· There is no available ice as we returned what we aren’t using.
· 3 Teams are renting ice on their own. 

· There is more housekeeping with that to ensure fairness.

· It would be hard to get notice of available ice on day of for the first time slot.

We will prioritize the teams that miss to get first option.

· Our returned ice will likely be available le if we need it.

· Ice scheduler will make a list of what ice is owed.




	REC TEAM EQUIPMENT
	· All teams have now received their jerseys.
· Small equipment issue but no other issues.




	REP TEAM
EQUIPMENT
	· This board purchased older iPads for the game sheet apps a few years ago.  All game sheets have to be submitted on an Apple based program. 

· We have 12 iPads and 6 are locked by previous users.  Computer company can’t get into them.  We have 8 iPads out and we are short 6.

· Unfortunately, we didn’t keep track of serial numbers with a name.

· We need a replacement program.  Luckily the app is able to run on older iPads.

· We need to buy 6 iPads to equip the rest of the rep division.

· Cost is approximately $200 each.
MOTION #211020-004
“That SHA spend up to $2500 to purchase 6 iPads capable of equipping the remainder of the rep teams.” (Chadwick/Forbes)
Carried 
· To stop this from happening again, we need to have a serial number that is assigned to a coach and one password for the entire organization.  Users would sign in with the organization’s account.  If you let them sign in with their own Apple ID then it becomes an issue.

· Next year the rep equipment director will control these.
· We will retain the 6 ipads that are not usable and attempt to contact Apple Support at later date.




	NEW BUSINESS
	COVID VACCINATION MANDATE/POLICE CHECKS:
· Ensure members submit Police checks/CODF and Vaccination reports.
· Notices will be sent to Board members with outstanding requirements.
PHOTOGRAPHY:
· Chances of photos happening before Christmas is slim.  
· We have nowhere to take the photos and are considering all options.  Helmets are an issue if we do on ice photos.
· More to follow.

NEXT MEETING:  
· Next meeting via Zoom is on Tuesday, November 2.



	adjournment


	MOTION #211020-005
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Pendle)
Carried


Paul Douglass                 





Kelly Lane
Acting Chair                


             


Secretary
